Stephen Lee

Berlin

Germany

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. I am an Australian citizen who moved to Germany with my family in 1994 to work with ADI when it had an office in Berlin. After ADI left Germany, I decided to stay on. Three of my four children have since graduated from school here, and returned to Australia to study. My concern is with the requirements for identification that financial institutions have when my children have returned to Australia. They have all had valid Australian passports, but no driver's licences or credit cards. We have had to use old medicare cards and/or foreign bank ID cards to allow them to open a bank account when they return to Australia. Why is a valid passport not acceptable? To complicate matters further, many bank staff are not aware that passports of Australian citizens are no longer stamped on arrival in Australia, and so there is no record in the passport that they have only recently arrived in Australia.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

